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Should you need to drop any items off to your child during school hours please drop them into the front office. Students are not permitted 
to meet you outside school grounds or wait near the front or back gates/fence to collect items from you. 

Before School our playgrounds are unsupervised until 8.30am each morning and then only minimal supervision until Roll Call at 9.00 am.  

8am to 4.00pm
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PRINCIPALS REPORT 

The HSC Examinations came to a close on 

November 4,with our Presiding Officer, Mr Harris, 

sharing that he believes that the students of 2022 

were the most polite he has worked with at Peel 

High School. Challenge on for the 2023 cohort to 

ensure that they top this standard. As students 

receive their early entry to Universities and embark 

on traineeships, apprenticeships and await their 

HSC and ATAR results, we wish all our Year 12 

2022 students the best as they transition into the 

next phase of their life. Peel High School staff 

should be proud of their efforts as they have 

prepared our students for this moment for the past 

6 years. We look forward to welcoming students 

back in the last week of school to share their 

successes with the school.   

 

Welcoming and farewelling staff has become a 

staple in my report recently. It is with great 

pleasure that we have added to our staff this term, 

Ms Emily Wood who joins us in TAS, Mr Curtis 

Wolrige in HSIE and Ms Bec Francis in PDHPE, 

who we welcome as a returning permanent staff 

member to PHS.  As quickly as we have secured 

new staff, we have farewelled Jolene Faint as a 

permanent staff member, but she will continue to 

deliver lessons to the Stage 6 Aboriginal Language 

classes from her new role at the Opportunity HUB. 

In December, we will farewell Ms Michelle Fairall, 

who has been successful through the merit 

selection process in gaining a position at the new 

Bungendore HS, closer to family and home. We 

have also warmly welcomed 3 practicum students 

to Peel High School who are learning and sharing 

their skills with our students as they train to be 

valued high school teachers of the future.   

A return to assemblies and a welcome back to 

guests at school has seen two significant and 

successful assemblies this term, where students 

and staff have been acknowledged for their efforts. 

The NAIDOC assembly was a wonderful sharing of 

academic success and culture as staff and students 

took time to mingle following the assembly. Thank 

you to our community members that joined us and 

to the staff who brought the day together. We then 

went back-to-back with our Leaders Induction and 

Education Week Awards assembly, with parents 

and carers in attendance to celebrate our student 

leaders and successful award winners. Whilst 

acknowledging success, I must make mention of 

the success of one of our Senior Executive 

members, Mrs Wendy Robinson. Mrs Robinson 

was recently nominated and a successful recipient 

of a most prestigious award from the ‘Australian 

Council for Educational Leaders’ (ACEL), receiving 

the William Walker Award for Educational 

Leadership. A most deserved award for Mrs 

Robinson's dedication to education and the NSW 

Department of Education throughout her career.   
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It has been a pleasure to welcome Yr 5 and 6 

students to PHS as part of our transition to 

high school program. Thank you to Mr Betts 

who has put much time and effort into the 

organisation of these days and the staff who 

have facilitated a host of interesting lessons 

for the students to get a ‘taste’ of the 

specialties of the high school curriculum.   

 

Congratulations to Chloe and Courtney 

Mulligan and Isabell Kesby who have been 

representing PHS in the NSWCHSSA Water 

polo in Sutherland in Sydney. Much effort to 

train and compete goes into all sports that 

students represent our school in and we 

appreciate the extra efforts of families to 

assist in facilitating their travel and 

involvement.   

 

One of our own, Shakayla Spearim will soon 

feature in a NSW DoE Good News Story 

about the Year 12 2023 senior jumpers. 

Word got out that Shakayla has put her 

artistic skills to work and she will feature in an 

article that we are sure to share on our 

Facebook page.   

 

Just in time for summer, our chilled water 

bubblers have been installed across the 

school to give our students access to cool 

water, a reminder to bring a water bottle to fill 

up in the breaks between classes. We have 

also seen the completion of our Support 

Break-Out space, which I know students are 

very much looking forward to making use of.   

I was privileged to attend the Quicksmart 

Graduation in recent days. Quicksmart is a 

program that provides small group tuition to 

support literacy and numeracy in our junior 

school. It was wonderful to see so many 

students reaping the benefits of the program 

delivered by our specially trained SLSO and 

LaST staff.  

A reminder that Monday December 19 has 

been gazetted as a Staff Development Day for 

Curriculum Implementation across the State, 

as announced by The Minister for Education 

and Early Learning in October and 

communicated to the school community earlier 

this term. There will be no school for students 

on this day at Peel High School.   

Erica Burge 

Executive Principal 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/

connected-communities/connected-

communities-strategy 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/connected-communities/connected-communities-strategy
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/connected-communities/connected-communities-strategy
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/connected-communities/connected-communities-strategy
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Quicksmart is an exciting learning program that helps students improve their literacy or numeracy skills. Each 

program runs for about 40 weeks, with students attending Quicksmart lessons twice a week. 

The Quicksmart graduation for 2022 was held for Year 8 and Year 9 students who have successfully finished 

the program. Students received certificates in recognition of all the hard work they have done over the year to 

improve their literacy or numeracy. 

We are pleased with the progress Quicksmart students have made this year. This would also have not been 

possible without our wonderful Quicksmart Team. 

A special thankyou to our Quicksmart tutors, Carmen Chatfield and Jo Abra, for their commitment to building 

students’ skills and confidence. 

Congratulations to all students involved. 

- Vicki Saville (Quicksmart Coordinator) 

- Donna Burges (Quicksmart Manager) 
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LAST DAY OF TERM 4 

FRIDAY 16 DECEMBER 2022 

Dear parents and carers, 

As we near the end of the year, I want to thank you for your ongoing support and notify you of a date 

change for the last day of Term 4 classes. 

Students will now finish school on Friday 16 December 2022. 

This is due to an additional School Development Day announced for staff across NSW public schools. 

School Development Days allow our staff to participate in professional learning that was put on hold 

due to COVID-19 staffing pressures and plan ahead for 2023 to ensure we meet the needs of our 

students. 

With this change, we ask that you arrange alternative care for your child on Monday 19 December. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the school on 02 6765 7088 

Kind regards 

- Erica Burge (Executive Principal) 
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In Week 2 a select group of students had the pleasure of attending a Work Inspirations excursion coordinated 

through the school and the Smith Family.  

Over two days students went to PRD, the Youthie, both Tamworth Regional Council Depots and the Calala 

Water Treatment Plant. They learned about Real Estate, Warehousing, Mechanics, Fitter/Machinists, 

Electricians and Chemical Engineering. They were informed of the types of Jobs available, how to get into 

these roles and health and safety requirements among other valuable skills and information. 

All students represented PHS wonderfully. We have had feedback from every single organisation saying how 

wonderful these students were and that they would be happy to host them again. 

Thanks goes to PRD, The Tamworth Regional Council and The Smith Family for this wonderful opportunity. 

- Emma Stanley (Careers Advisor) 

 



WEEK 5, TERM 4 2022 



WEEK 5, TERM 4 2022 

Each Wednesday five teams represent Peel High School in basketball at the Sports Dome. The regular 

season has ended and finals started November 9 2022. The end of regular season rankings for each team are 

shown below. 

In 2023 we are planning to add a years 7/8 Girls team and a years 11/12 Boys team. The Winter season takes 

place in Terms 1 and 2 and the Summer season takes place in Terms 3 and 4. Active Kids Vouchers can be 

used to cover the costs. 

We are also getting new uniforms for the boys. The P&C has kindly agreed to cover the cost of each uniform, 

so jersey and shorts will cost about $33 in total. 

- Alex Baird (Basketball Coordinator) 

 

Peel Pistons 9/10 Girls 3rd 

Peel Bucket Squad 9/10 Boys B Grade 4th 

Peel Prodigies 9/10 Boys B Grade 5th 

Peel Cavaliers 9/10 Boys C Grade 5th 

Peel Boomers 7/8 Boys B Grade 3rd 



The Year 12 Business Students had an unorthodox, but incredibly informative experience, as they had the 

opportunity to do a virtual tour of the Yakult factory that’s located in Melbourne. 

While the students had the opportunity to interact and ask their burning questions to the factory staff, they 

were actually shown how the product itself was made from start to finish. Not only that, but all of the operation 

processes that go into the product, including how those unique little bottles are made and how they are 

packaged in preparation for shipping within Australia and New Zealand. 
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PHS requires an ‘Application For Extended Leave - Travel’ Form 

to be completed when a student is going to be absent from 

school for an extended period of time one Week or more (this 

leave may be due to a holiday etc..) 

Any parent/carer wishing to take their child on extended leave 

can collect a form from the Front Office. 

Form must be completed by a Parent/Carer and returned for 

Principal approval, prior to leave commencing. 



Over the past 12 months our HSC Visual Arts students have completed their Bodies of Work. We have a 

collection of diverse and unique works from our students. Each dealt with a range of issues and themes that held 

a special connection to them. This has been an amazing experience and students have some fantastic works to 

show.  

- Katherine Roser 

WEEK 5, TERM 4 2022 



WEEK 5, TERM 4 2022 



In Week 2 of Term 4, six students attended the Upper Hunter Beef Bonanza with three steers we had 

prepared. This is the first time the school had attended in several years. The students really enjoyed the 

experience and came home with some new knowledge, friendships and experiences despite the horrible 

weather.  

Friday saw an educational day, where students learnt about the beef cattle industry through a carcass 

breakdown, photography, IVF, reproduction and structure talks.  

Saturday was the start of the competition with steer classes and Junior Paraders, while Sunday saw the rest 

of the Paraders and Junior Judging competitions and we were fortunate enough to come home with ribbons 

for: 

• Two highly commended ribbons in the Middle Weight Steers. These two steers later went on to be 

placed 6th and 8th in the Hook Section 

• Mattiea Jordan (Year 7) placed first in her Paraders heat 

• Cameron Russell (Year 8) placed third in his Paraders heat 

• Chloe Moss (Year 10)  placed fifth in her Paraders heat 

• Isabell Kesby (Year 11) placed fifth in her Paraders heat and fourth in Junior Judging 

• Zara Kesby (Year 7) placed second in her age group for Junior Judging 

• One of our Steers placed fourth in the Heavy Weight Hook Section 

- Michelle Fairall 
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The Year 7 Music students have been busy working towards their Popular Music Performance Assessment Task. Take a 

look at all of these budding musicians hard at work! 

- Nicole Hayman 
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UPCOMING DATES & EVENTS 

November 14 P&C Uniform Shop Open 8:30am-11am 

November 15-17 Northern Schools Cattle Competition 8am 

November 18 Year 12 Formal 

November 21 P&C Uniform Shop Open 8:30am-11am 

November 21 P&C Meeting 6pm 

November 22 IO Class Shopping Excursion 11:30am 

November 28 P&C Uniform Shop Open 8:30am-11am 

November 28 – December 2 Year 10 Gold Coast 

Excursion 

November 29 Year 6 Orientation Day 10am 

December 5  P&C Uniform Shop Open 8:30am-11am 

December 6  IO Class Shopping Excursion 11:30am 

December 8  Celebration Day  

December 12 P&C Uniform Shop Open 8:30am-11am 

 

PHS P&C Uniform Shop open EVERY MONDAY between 8:30am and 11am.  

Pop in and see Tracey Towill for all your uniform needs.  

The P&C meet every third Monday of the month at 6pm (except Public Holidays& School Holidays) 

A REMINDER TO ALL VISITORS, PARENTS & CARERS WHEN VISITING 

PEEL HIGH SCHOOL 

• If you need to bring items to students at school, they are to be dropped off at the front office. 

• No takeaway food is to be delivered to school for students during the school day. 

• If you wish to meet with a staff member, please make an appointment through the front office. 

• No visitors are to access the Peel High School site without signing in at the front office. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

- Erica Burge (Executive Principal) 
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